
Wellington 
Equestrian Preserve Committee Meeting 

September 6, 2023 
Village Hall Council Chambers 
12300 Forest Hill Boulevard 

 

MINUTES 

I. Call to Order 

Chair Cleveland called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM. 

Members present: Jane Cleveland, Haakon Gangnes, Carlos Arellano, Richard Cunkle and Dr. Rachel 

Eidelman 

Members late:  Dr. Kristy Lund (6:56 pm) 

Members absent: Glen Fleischer (called in) 

Staff present: Jonathan Reinsvold, Kyle Burg, Rachel Bausch, Christian Santa-Gonzalez and Helen Archer. 

II. Pledge of Allegiance 

Pledge of Allegiance was done. 

III. Remarks by Committee Chair 

Motion was made to allow Glen Fleischer to attend the meeting via phone call by Chair Cleveland, 

second by Haakon Gangnes.  Motion passed unanimously. (6-0)  

Members attended by phone: Glen Fleischer 

  Chair Cleveland requested that the final comp plan from October 2020 – Equestrian Element Ordinance 

No. 2021.01 be re-visited on the October 4th, 2023 EPC meeting.  

Motion was made by Chair Cleveland to revisit the comp plan in October, second by Rachel Eidelman. 

Motion passed unanimously.  (6-0) Request that Bob Basehart be present at the October Meeting. 

IV. Additions/Deletions/Reordering of Agenda: None 

V. Approval of Minutes 

Approval of the June 7-8 meeting minutes were denied. 

Chair Cleveland introduces Kirsty Lund at (6:56pm)  

Motion NOT to approve the minutes and a request for interested party transcripts from the June 7-8th 

meetings was brought forth by Haakon Gangnes, second from Richard Cunkle.  Motion passed (7-0) 

VI. Presentations and Discussions 

 



 Equestrian Trails Circulation Master Plan Update 

Christian Santa-Gonzalez, Planner for the Village of Wellington presented item A, a proposed plan that 

follows up the 2016 Equestrian Trails Master Plan which was adopted by Resolution No. R2016-08 

Bicycle Safety 

Christian Santa-Gonzalez, presented a conceptual brochure for bicycle pathway safety on bridle trails.  

Equestrian safety component was also added to the brochure.    

Committee members had questions regarding the presentation. 

EPC Speed Study and Bridle Trail Safety Discussion 

Mr. Reinsvold, presented the Equestrian Preserve Area speed study.  An overview map of data collected 

from data points was segmented into different dates and times.   

 The Committee had questions regarding the presentation. 

Bridle Trail Safety Discussion 

Kyle Burg, Village Engineer presented potential bridle trails informational signs.   

VII New Business 

Dr. Lund commented that a resident reached out to her with questions regarding llamas.  This question 

will be referred to Bob Basehart. 

VIII. Staff Comments: None 

IX. Board Comments: None 

X. Public Comments: None 

XI Adjournment 

Chair Cleveland adjourned the meeting at 9:08 pm. 

 

 

___________________________________  _______________________________________           
Jane Cleveland, Chair                                                               Helen Archer, Recording Secretary 


